
MINISTRY UPDATE 
November 2023. 

 
I hope you are well. As far as my team is concerned, there is much to share about the past few months. 

I am grateful to be able to share some of the wonderful things the Lord has been doing. 
 
Training 
 The NLTC (New Life Training Center) training 
is one of the most important means of ensuring 
the spiritual health of the people who serve in the 
Military Movement. Through this training, our 
disciples are able to grow in their faith.   
 A total of 21 disciples aDend this year's NLTC 
training. Some of the topics we have taught are: 
How to be led by the Holy Spirit; How to share 
Christ with others; Why do we need to make 
disciples?; How to be a faithful steward of the 
Lord. During the training, we split up into 4 groups 
and applied what we had learnt by going out into 
the streets to share the gospel. We were able to 
tell 16 people about Jesus Christ, and 7 of them 
professed faith in Him. We connected those people 
with local churches. Our disciples shared with us 
that they clearly felt the Holy Spirit helping them 
when they told others about Christ.                                                   

 
‘Let's Date with Love’ program. 
Our young officers’ team ran a program called ‘Let's Date with Love" for 
followers of Christ. This is what they did. First they taught a lesson about 
the five love languages and then they gave the learners Yme to express 
their feelings to each other; this Yme was very precious to them. Two of 
the couples that aDended the program were not believers. For them it 
was the first Yme they had parYcipated in a program with ChrisYans. 
A[erwards, they commented: "We have learnt that believing in Christ is 
not a religion. We had never realized that it was something so real and 
that it was connected with our everyday life." 

 
 



 
 
Staff prayer :me 

On 12 October, MKKK (Mongolian Campus for Christ) took part in a worldwide Yme of prayer. World 
Prayer is a day when in every country our internaYonal organizaYon ministers, staff gather to pray for the 
naYons. Our team prayed especially for Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan and North Kor ea during this Yme. 

 

 
 
Staff retreat 

On 31 October, we le[ Ulaanbaatar to go on a 
silent retreat. For those of us who serve God full Yme, 
dependence on the Lord is very important. On this day, 
we set aside Yme to spend with God individually, a[er 
which we shared our experiences with the rest of the 
group and prayed. Through this Yme, our team got to 
know one another even beDer; it was a special Yme of 
inYmate fellowship.  
 
Give praise to the Lord 

- for what He has done through the NLTC training.  
- for His blessing on Date with Love’ family program and the  tesYmony of the unbelieving couples who 

aDended the program. 
- for our team’s silent retreat; for the team having developed deeper relaYonships through this Yme 

together. 
 
Prayer topics  

- For 11 months, the believers in the Cadets’ Movement have been conducYng a gospel campaign in 
anYcipaYon of the birth of Christ. Please pray that many new cadets will come to know God through 
this campaign. 

- We are planning to share the Good News personally by giving Bibles to high-ranking officers on the 
occasion of the celebraYon of Christ's birth and of His resurrecYon. Please pray for this. 

 
 
 

Thank you very much for suppor=ng our ministry. 
God bless you 


